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Update On House-Senate Conference Committee’s Work On Surface Transportation Bill

According to U.S. Senator Barbara Boxer (D-CA), the chair of the surface transportation bill’s conference committee, conferees and their staffs are working together to craft a bi-partisan agreement. Senator Boxer, a champion of our agency’s America Fast Forward initiative, will be meeting tomorrow with the vice-chair of the conference committee, Congressman John Mica (R-FL), who serves as chairman of the House Transportation & Infrastructure Committee. The conference committee began with its first meeting last week, where the U.S. Senate's Moving Ahead for Progress in the 21st Century (MAP-21) bill and the House 90-day SAFETEA-LU extension (with policy riders such as the Keystone XL Pipeline and oil shale drilling) were both discussed extensively. Both the Senate and House agree on authorizing $1 billion annually for the TIFIA program. This strong support for the TIFIA program was included in MAP-21 under the "America Fast Forward" section on innovative financing. Funding for the current extension of SAFETEA-LU expires on June 30th, meaning that any conference committee deal must be reached well before that to pass both chambers of Congress.

Also, just a few hours ago, the U.S. Department of Transportation weighed in with respect to the conference committee. U.S. Secretary of Transportation Ray LaHood has sent a letter to the conferees detailing the Obama Administration's views and policies regarding the surface transportation bill. The letter restates White House opposition to the Keystone XL pipeline. The letter also states that the House transportation bill (H.R.7) was never passed by that body and is thus not in "the scope of the conference". The letter, as well as its attachment, can be viewed here.  

Our federal advocacy team is closely monitoring the conference committee and is actively engaging with Chairman Boxer and other conferees on matters that may impact Metro.  Metro's government relations staff is also closely working with local, regional and national stakeholders on letters to the conferees outlining our Board-approved legislative priorities.
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